June 2024 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club

Officers present were:

Trent Stepp, Jeff Williamsen, Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Brian Cinelli, Caleb Hoskins, Brian Geary

Officers Absent

Dan Turner, Jim Tawney,

Guests applying for membership:

1st none

2nd Mike Shaw, Brandon Bosley

3rd Chris Benson, Steven Lowe (waiting on payment)

Voted in as a full member Chris Benson

Of Members Present - 21

Secretary's Report

The reading of last month's minutes was waived and approved.

Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website.

Treasurer's Report May 2024-Approved

 Opening Balance
 \$ 27,850.67

 Expenses
 \$ 2,313.80

 Deposits
 \$ 563.94

 Closing Balance
 \$ 26,100.81

 Petty Cash
 \$ 158.00

 Savings/Jr League
 \$ 2,347.88

Vice President report -

Nothing new to report

-One Vent on Rifle house installed

Executive Officer report –

\$29 soda/water and targets collected

League Secretary report -

State Service Match was successful

Rimfire will finish up at the end of the Month

Bullseye League going strong on Thursday nights

Technical Officers report -

Asked members in attendance about the clubs Wi-Fi. No concerns given about Wi-Fi

Caleb will be moving to Kentucky; He is working with the Executive Committee on a transition plan

Chief Security & Safety Officer report -

Orientation course held 6/10 with 2 prospective members

Jr League (Wednesday Nights 6:30-8:30)

We still need RSO or NRA certifications to help run the league.

NRA certifications can be renewed for 2 years after expiration without retraining

Plan to run pistol course and rifle course

Special Events Coordinator -

Scholarship had no applications received, will start fresh next year (a bit earlier). Had some good discussion with membership

The Family Picnic is the 28th of September.

We are trying a different approach than years in the past as far as the raffle and other picnic events with hopes of being more family inclusive.

Membership Committee report -

Chris Benson voted into Membership

Old Business:

Mike's shooting stool is popular with the club.

- Keep wooden stools off the ground when not in use, rifle house is prone to flooding.
- Please put them on the benches for storage after use.

Additional solutions being reviewed

Fairfield Fish and Game Family Outing on May 18th, went really well. Had ~200 people instructed by the club, mostly young kids.

New Business:

Executive Committee is working to find a candidate for Technology position as Caleb is moving.

Club Hats could be made available to club members (approx. \$20 to the member). We have several options for some different vender's options (e.g. Steve Lowe current prospective member) By show of hands, half of those in attendance would be interested in purchasing a hat.

Club has a private Facebook Page, a good place to keep up with the club. Brad moderates it. The link to the site is: https://www.facebook.com/groups/LancasterPistolAndRifleClub

Member Recognition:

Ira, Alva, Jeff, Clark, and Trent ran the rifle range at the Fairfield Fish and Game Family Day. Good time had by all. Lots of young kids and other first-time shooters got to experience shooting in a safe and fun environment.

Rule Update:

Article XI Section (N)

All members are obligated to clean up their area at the completion of range use, return target frames to the proper location, and secure the range should you be the last to leave. The range and clubhouse must be left in a clean and orderly condition after activities of any kind, either individual or a LPRC event.

50/50 Raffle:

Amount = Total take \$ 44, Winning Portion is \$22 Winner=\$: Wayne Stevens (donated to Youth) Box of SK std 22: Chris Benson club hat: Wanye Stevens

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club Officers for 2024

President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350
Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002
Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625
Secretary - Dan Turner (740) 964-0046 email: secretary@lprcohio.com
Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli 412-737-7113
League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782
Technical Officer - Caleb Huckins (419) 296-0518
Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791
Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488
Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889

NRA #C5851 DCM #24176